
         Bridge Closure Notice 
November 12, 2024 

Emergency Bridge Closure 
Twyn Rivers Drive Bridge over Rouge River  

Closed to Motorized Traffic Until Replacement 
Completion 

 
Permanent Replacement Construction Start Date: Early 2027 

 
Following safety concerns identified during regular inspections, the City of Toronto closed the Twyn 
Rivers Drive bridge over the Rouge River (also known as Stott’s Bridge) to all motorized and 
vehicular traffic in July 2024. A thorough assessment of bridge repair and replacement options 
confirmed that a full bridge replacement is required to ensure the long-term safety and viability of the 
structure. 
 
The Twyn Rivers Drive Bridge is one of the bridges identified to be replaced through the Rouge Park 
Bridge Transportation Master Plan (TMP), as adopted by Council at its March 20-21, 2024 meeting. 
The TMP report will be finalized and made available for a 30-day review period over the next several 
months. Design and construction of the Twyn Rivers Drive bridge replacement will be expedited to 
begin in early 2027. In the interim, the Twyn Rivers Drive bridge will remain open to pedestrians and 
cyclists but must stay closed to all motorized traffic for safety reasons. 
 
We understand the impact of this closure on the community and appreciate your patience as we work 
to deliver a safer, more reliable Twyn Rivers Drive Bridge. 
 
MAP OF WORK AREA 

 

https://www.toronto.ca/community-people/get-involved/public-consultations/infrastructure-projects/rouge-park-bridges-transportation-master-plan/
https://www.toronto.ca/community-people/get-involved/public-consultations/infrastructure-projects/rouge-park-bridges-transportation-master-plan/
https://secure.toronto.ca/council/agenda-item.do?item=2024.IE11.5
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NEED MORE INFORMATION? 
If you have questions about the closure, please contact us. 
Issues Management Coordinator Karolina Kluska, 416-392-9026, karolina.kluska@toronto.ca  

TTY Hearing Impaired Service 416-338-0889 (7 Days a week, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., closed holidays) 
General inquiries 311 
Website toronto.ca/ Scarborough-Rouge Park 

 
Thank you for your patience.  Building a great city takes time. Better infrastructure for all of us is worth the wait.  

mailto:karolina.kluska@toronto.ca
https://www.toronto.ca/city-government/data-research-maps/neighbourhoods-communities/ward-profiles/ward-25-scarborough-rouge-park/
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